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Room 119 Newsletter


December 14, 2011








Dear Parents/Guardians,





I feel like the weeks have been cut short with all the snow days we’ve had.  I am so thankful the children have been in such wonderful moods and have gone with the flow. It just makes it so easy to work with them. (





This past week we’ve been extremely busy. We took a district reading assessment with literature and informational reading including both multiple choice and short answer. Students worked real hard to go back into the text to find answers and write complete sentences.  





Students have also been busy little elves making gifts for those that are special in their lives. In making these gifts they are learning more about the importance of following steps in sequential order. 





If you have not done so, please consider having your child to bring some mittens or a hat for the giving tree that is in the hallway. These items will go to the students in the school as the winter months get under way. In the hallway also are bins for toys that will go to Wayside Mission. 





Fun has been had this week too with all the $1.00 fundraising activities for the Pine Mountain Trip with the 5th graders. I believe Friday is crazy hair day…and I can’t wait to see the craziness in room 119 come out. 





Hoping that everyone has a wonderful time over the 2 week break for the holidays. The best gift you have given to me is the preciousness of your child! 





Mrs. Reed





�





Holiday Party this Friday. Please bring in drinks, cups, plates, and snacks.  Thank you!!!!!   





In social Studies ( We are adding to our knowledge about consumerism, studying companies that make goods and provide services, as well as the concept of scarcity and how it spurs supply and demand! 





I’ve noticed students’ struggling a bit with the word – action. You could help at home. When your child does something, ask “What was the action you just did?” …”What was my reaction to your action?” 





To help your child understand time, show him/her how to write time and how to learn how to add and subtract minutes and hours. 





To help with volume and measurement – show your child how to estimate and measure volume using ounces, cups, pints, quarts and gallons, as well as grams, kilograms, liters, and milliliters. Show them measuring cups for medicine and cooking. 





HELP ROOM 119 – We need new supplies of Pencils! With all the writing your child has done we are almost out of pencils and need a new supply. Have your child bring in 24 at the start of 2012. 





Here is a list of questions you can ask your child to help them understand a character better. Ask these questions after your child reads. 


Who are the main characters in the story?  Do you like or dislike them?  Why? 


Choose one character.  Why is this character important to the story? 


Describe the actions of a character.  What can you infer(tell) about the character from these actions? 


Do any of the characters change?  How?  What event(s) impacted the change? 


Do any of the characters learn a lesson in the story?  What is it? 


Do any of the characters do things that are good?….funny?….wrong?…..admirable?…..courageous? 


Describe any similarities between a character from the story and either yourself or another character about whom you have read. 











What we will be learning in science once the break is over- Students are conducting investigations. In these investigations that there has to be movement for there to be sound. Music is organized sound. Noise is disorganized sound. Students are learning that sound travels in waves. They are learning that the speed of matter by which sound travels the fastest through: the slowest through gas, faster through liquid and the fastest through a solid. Volume is how loud of soft a sound is. The more energy in the volume, the louder the sound. Pitch is how high or low a sound is. If an object vibrates quickly it has a high pitch. They are also learning the length of an object affects its pitch. Short keys have high pitch; long have low pitch.  





In math   Students are learning about measurement. They have made a gallon man, and from this opportunity are learning conceptually how many cups, pints, and quarts are in a gallon! Students are also working to understand volume, mass, and length using metric and standard measurements. Over the break continue to work with your child to understand the following: 1 foot = 12 inches; 1 yard = 36 inches or 3 feet; a mile is longer than a yard; a meter is smaller than a kilometer; a gram is smaller than a liter. 





OVER the break please have your child work through the multiplication packet. It’s extremely important that students know their multiplication facts 0-5 coming into the new school year. 





Parents…Please sign agendas nightly. I’ve noticed that quite a bit have not been signed. Thank you. (








